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Manager Report August 21st, 2020 
 

 
SANITARY: 
 
We received 1.5” of rain in July and the wastewater plant received 2.3 Million Gallons of influent. 
 
We recently learned from Waste Management, with minimal notice, that all wastewater treatment 
plants will need to test their screenings for radioactivity. We had until August 7th to comply with this 
newly learned rule that the Oregon Dept of Energy has clamped down on with WM.  
Finding a lab that does this was not easy, and took a good deal of legwork among local Public Works 
Depts. We sent our screenings to a lab in Tennessee on August 4th for testing. There is approximately 
a 21 day period before we get the results, and I was told that WM cannot pick up the screenings until 
results are confirmed. So, we might be stockpiling screenings in the dumpster a bit longer than normal 
and things might get a little stinky. The positive side is that we only need to sample annually, and WM 
will pay for the cost of testing. 
 
SDAO is offering a Board Leadership Academy for Board members wanting to develop their public 
leadership/governance skills. Credit will be received for completing 4 training modules in Board 
Member Basics, Statutory Responsibilities, Risk Management, and Human Resources. There is no cost. 
If you would like more information please let me know and I will get it to you.  
 
Ed’s Septic hauled biosolids to Seaside for processing on August 19th. Our grant request for $5300 
was submitted and accepted by the Corona virus Relief Fund. There is still approximately 17 Million 
left to be distributed to qualifying special districts under the CARES Act, with a maximum 
reimbursement amount of $250,000 per applicant. 
  
 
Cannon Beach Electric came out to assist us with some maint/repair items. 
Float switches were replaced at the headworks and irrigation site wet well, and the motor for fine 
Screen #2 was also replaced.  
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